
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES 

JULY 18, 2017 

 

 

THE MINUTES HAVE NOT BEEN FORMALLY APPROVED AND ARE SUBJECT TO 

CHANGE OR MODIFICATION AT THE NEXT REGULARLY SCHEDULED 

MEETING. 

 

FLAG SALUTE:  Led by Chairman D. Hansen at 7:02 p.m.  

 

ROLL CALL:   BOARD OF HEALTH MEMBERS - Present:  Ed Hayes, Barbara Horan, 

John Parks, Dave Hansen, Donna Morris, and Sue Rude 

 

Also Present:  Chrissy Whitehead, Sussex County Board of Health Inspector; Valerie Galizia, 

Board of Health Secretary 

 

Absent:  Peggy Bopp, Nancie Walker, and Terry Cassidy 

 

STATEMENT – Chairman D. Hansen stated that the meeting was being held in compliance 

with the provisions of P. L. 1875, Ch. 231, Secs. 4 & 13 the Sunshine Law, adequate notice of 

the meeting has been published in the New Jersey Herald being the Sunday and Daily editions as 

to time, place, and date, and is posted in the usual location of posted notices in the municipal 

building. 

 

 

CONSENT AGENDA- All items with an Asterisk (*) are considered routine and non-

controversial by the committee and will be approved by one motion.  There will be no separate 

discussion of these items unless a citizen or Board Member requests, in which case the item will 

be removed from the Consent Agenda and considered in its normal sequence on the Agenda. 

 

1. Minutes:   May 16, 2017  

 

2. Public Health Nursing Report For June 2017 
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3. Sussex County Health Department Reports For May & June 2017 
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APPROVAL OF THE CONSENT AGENDA 

 

 D. Morris requested that the Emergency Response on 6/7/2017 at the swamp near 49 

Glenbrook Terrace, the Emergency Response Action on 6/14/2014 at 49 Granite Place, and the 

Public Health Nuisance on 6/16/2017 at Walmart be removed from the Consent Agenda for 

further consideration. 

 

 B. Horan requested that the Septic Inspection on 6/22/2017 at 66 Plotts Road be removed 

from the Consent Agenda for further consideration.  

 

 A MOTION was made by S. Rude and seconded by D. Morris, with all members in 

favor, to approve the Consent Agenda as listed above.   
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CONSENT AGENDA ITEMS TO BE DISCUSSED SEPARATELY 
 

Emergency Response on 6/7/2017 at the Swamp near 49 Glenbrook Terrace 

 

 Health Inspector C. Whitehead stated that mosquito personnel were in the area treating 

for mosquitos.  One of the people thought they smelled gas at the swamp.  After an inspection of 

the area there was no gas odor noticed. 

 

Emergency Response Action on 6/22/2017 at 49 Granite Place 

 

 Health Inspector C. Whitehead stated that there was a complaint made to the Health 

Department that an above ground oil tank was left behind at a property in Carriage Acres Mobile 

Home Park that was leaking oil. There was nothing observed at the address provided and the 

person did not leave a phone number to be able to contact them for more questioning.  C. 

Whitehead noticed a couple of oil tanks on a property diagonally from 49 Granite Place but they 

were not leaking.  No further action since the referenced property is in good condition and there 

is no way to get in contact with the person who made the complaint. 

 

Septic Inspection on 6/22/2017 at 66 Plotts Road 

 

 Health Inspector C. Whitehead stated that this was just a normal routine septic inspection.  

It was the last inspection that needed to be done on the septic system and everything was regular. 

 

Public Health Nuisance on 6/16/2017 at Walmart 

 

 Health Inspector C. Whitehead stated that this was a complaint regarding the donation 

bins in the Walmart parking lot.  She stated that the donation bins were out of control 

overflowing and had lots of broken items on the ground in front of them that needed to be 

cleaned up.  She stated that she spoke with the Walmart store manager who stated he would get 

in touch with Martin Realty who is the owner of the property that the donation bins are located.  

She explained that Walmart leases the store and parking lot but it does not include that section of 

the lot.  C. Whitehead stated that she went back to check on the property a few days later and it 

had been cleaned up. 

 

 A MOTION was made by J. Parks and seconded by E. Hayes, with all members in favor, 

to approve the items removed from the Consent Agenda. 

 

OLD BUSINESS  

 

No Old Business to discuss. 
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NEW BUSINESS 

 

1. August Meeting Discussion 

 

 Chairman D. Hansen stated that there is no meeting in August and that the next Board of 

Health meeting will be on September 19, 2017. 

 

CORRESPONDENCE 

 

No Correspondence. 

 

PUBLIC SESSION 

 

Public session opened.  No public comment.  Public session closed. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

 A MOTION was made by E. Hayes, and seconded by S. Rude, with all members in 

favor, to adjourn the meeting at 7:14 PM.   

 

        Respectfully submitted by, 

 

 

 

        Valerie L. Galizia 

        Board of Health Secretary 


